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March 26,2001 

Mr. Marion Butler, Division Head 
AHTD Environmental Division 
P. O. Box 2261 
Little Rock, AR 72203 

Re: AHTD Job Number ROOl18 
FAP Number HPP-1341 (1) 
HPP-1512(1) 
Hwy. 63B Interchange/Craighead Co. 

Dear Mr. Butler: 

With reference to the above described project, I submitted, on November 7, 2000, an executed 
copy of our concurrence with the assessment and the proposed minimization of impacts to the 
Joe Mac Campbell Park. I also enclosed (1) a certified copy of a Resolution passed by the City 
Council regarding this matter, and authorizing the transfer of necessary property to the 
Department for frontage road right-of-way purposes; and (2) a map showing the park, complete 
with the layout and legal description thereof. 

As a follow-up with regard to this matter, and pursuant to a discussion with Mr. Bill Richardson 
of your staff, please note that sufficient frontage road right-of-way and right-of-way necessary for 
the cul-de-sac at the "new" entrance has been provided for by the City of Jonesboro. As 
previously noted, the park was purchased by the City without any federal assistance, and we are 
making available all necessary right-of-way. Since our original park plans included provisions 
for the frontage road and cul-de-sac, there will be no adverse impacts to any ofthe planned 
improvements in the park. 

Hopefully, this information will help expedite handling ofthis project. Your cooperation and 
assistance is very much appreciated. Should additional information be required, pleas~dvise. 
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City of Jonesboro 
c/o Larry Johnson 
P.O. Box 1845 
Jonesboro, AR 72403 

Job: ROOl18 
HPP-134l(l) 
Hwy. 63B West Interchange (Jonesboro) 
Craighead County 
Tract: 3, 3E 

Dear Mr. Johnson, 

After my first discussion with you regarding the City Ball Field Property on Hwy. 63, I spoke 
with design regarding changing the design and Right of Way limits so as to work around the 
existing water and sewer lines and new fencing. 

Enclosed is the new Right of Way and design map along with a new contract. Our resident 
engineer Brent Watkins has recently staked this new Right of Way. 

Please call me after you have reviewed this with your engineer. 

Trish Lynn, Negotiator 
Acquisition Section 

Sincerely, 

Right of Way Division 
Enclosures 


